0

M

。……线……。……内……。……请……。……

С

英语模拟卷(三)

说明: 1. 全卷满分 120 分,考试时间 120 分钟。

2. 请将答案写在答题卷上,否则不给分。

一、听力测试(27分)

A)请听下面8段对话。每段对话后有一小题,从题中所给的A、 B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选项,并在答题卷上将该项涂黑。听完每段 对话后,你都将有10秒钟的时间回答有关小题和阅读下一小题。每 段对话读两遍。(每小题1分)

- 1. Whose cap can it probably be?
 - A. Peter's.
- B. Mary's.
- C. Jack's.

- 2. Where does Lucy want to go?
 - A. The bank.
- B. The school.
- C. The bookstore.

- 3. What time is it now?
- A. It's 7:35. 4. Who can play the violin?
- B. It's
- It's 8:05. Alice.
- B. Helen. A. George.
- 5. How will the weather be this afternoon?
 - B. Snowy.
- C. Sunny.
- 6. What will the man probably change?
 - - C. His tie.
- A. His jacket.B. His shirt.7. Why is the woman going to New York?
 - A. To do the shopping.
 - B. To make a tour.
 - C. To attend a meeting.
- 8. What does the woman mean?
 - A. The program will be over soon.
 - B. The man should leave the TV on.
 - C. The program is great.

B) 请听下面 5 段材料。每段材料后有几个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选项,并在答题卷上将该项涂黑。听每段 材料前,你将有时间阅读各个小题,每小题5秒钟;听完后,各小题给 出5秒钟的作答时间。每段材料读两遍。(每小题1分)

请听第1段材料,回答第9、10小题。

- 9. What color is Mary in?
 - A. Red.
- B. Blue.
- C. White.

- 10. What will the man do next?
 - A. Go talk to Anna.
- B. Invite Mary to his home.
- C. Introduce the woman to Mary. 请听第2段材料,回答第11、12小题。
- 11. Who does the boy want to go swimming with?
 - A. His mother. B. His father.
 - C. His friends
- 12. Which of the following is true?
 - A. The boy's mother has gone to the countryside on business.
 - B. The boy's brother is a good swimmer.
 - C. The boy will hang out finally.

英语模拟卷(三) 第1页 (共8页)

请贝	f第3段材料,回答第13至第1	15 /	小题。		
	How many people will go on ho			irl?	
	A. One. B. Two.			C.	Three.
14.	What present did the girl get from			?	
	A. A tent. B. A ca	me	ra.	C.	A phone.
15.	What do we know about the gir	17			
	A. She likes reading books.		B. She like	es ta	aking photos.
	C. She likes keeping diaries.				
请贝	f第4段材料,回答第16至第1	18 /	小题。		
16.	What did the club send to each				
	A. A magazine. B. A pe			C.	A video.
17.	How much should a member pa			~	
	A. Five pounds. B. Six p			C.	Three pounds.
18.	What can we get from the conve				
	A. The club's offices are in An				
	B. This year's competition is n				
\- 	C. The club holds a competition				
	f 第 5 段材料,回答第 19 至第 2			_	
19.	How many people are there in t		boy's family		a.
20	A. Four. B. Five.		1.0	C.	Six.
20.	How does the boy's father go to		ork'?	0	By subway. A policewoman.
21	A. By car. B. By b			(-	By subway.
21.	What is the boy's mother proba		(,)	d	A 1'
22	A. A teacher. B. A do		r.	U.	A policewoman.
22.	What can we learn from the mo			.11	
	A. The boy is from the USA and	10 f	nas a big fam	1119	
	B. On Saturday all the family us	sual	ly go to the p	ark	or movies together.
	C. The boy's brother usually go	oes	to the footba	Ш (т <i>ъ</i> л	club on Saturday.
土刀、	C)请听下面一段独白,根据犯	出版	1916元以 1	`グ! 空	问丁,母子全恰小 ——吃她点觉吃收去
超入 50 =	过3个单词。将答案填写到答	巡る	多的相巡巡。 表面语 (复	直。	明独目即你得有 版 1 公 1
20 /	吵钟的时间阅读句子内容。独 The Sea World is open six days		头附 ट 。(母	:/[\	巡1万)
23.	The Sea World must be closed:	in I	Merch for		·
2 4 .	The visitors can in the	m 1	Visitor Conto		·
25. 26	The show is the child	droi	's favorite s	ı. hov	at the See World
	It costs yuan for two	adı adı	i s iavoine s ulte and a ki	ч Ч	v at the Sea world.
	It costs 单项填空(8分)	auı	uns and a Kr	u.	
— `	请阅读下面各小题,从题中所	公	的 A B C l	D D	11个冼项中冼出可
DJ ŧ	真入空白处的最佳选项,并在答				
	—Sara, did your brother agree				
20.	day?	10 1	neip you elea	,11 t	ne nouse tins outur
			·		
	A. calendar B. invitation	C	agreement	D	dialogue
29.	We didn't expect Jimmy to win				
	when we heard he was the winn		. 8		
			wise	D	. surprised
30.	Home is place where				
	best.		7 - 8		,
	A. warm B. warmer	C.	warmest	D	. the warmest
31.	—I called you last night, but I				
					he Wondering Earth
	(《流浪地球》).				S
		В.	has watched		
		D.	will watch		

32.	Tim used to him, but now he A. miss B.	is tha		n for what th		lone.
33.		bask	ketball match	tomorrow?	O	
	A. when B.	thou	igh C.	unless	D. if	
34.	My grandparents		for fif	tv vears and	they love	e each other
٠	very much.		101 111	ty years and	they love	caen omer
	A. got married		D	have married		
	C. have got marri	1				
25				have been ma		
<i>3</i> 3.	—Dear, do you n					
	—No, thanks. The	ney _			ust now.	
	A. are hung			were hung		
	C. have hung		D.	will be hung		
三、	完形填空(25 分)					
	A)请先阅读短了 、选项中选出可以 k黑。(每小题1/2	填入				
	She used to sleep		the sidewalk	(人行道) of	the Fifth	Street Post
Offic	ce. I could 36	he	r before L ca	me close S	he wore	dirty clothes
and	her 37 was no	_ no	toothless A	38 caw h	or talk wi	th others. If
aha	was $\frac{37}{\text{mot}}$ was in	sho to	illed to have	olf Lalwaya	had ayma	athy/同棲)
f 1	ner. What a poor of	.1.1 1.	alant Cha	0 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	nad symp	atify (中J <i>)</i>
ior i	ner. what a poor o	oia ia	dy! She 4	0 be sad a	ner nungr	y.
.1	One Thanksgiving	g, we	had lots of	41 len	over. I th	lought about
	old lady. She migh			So I packed	1(打包)	the food up
and	42 over to th	e Fift	h Street.			
	It was a cold nig	ht. 1	There was ha	rdly anyone	out. But	I knew she
wou	ld stay at the same					
	There she was, s	quatte	ed(蹲着) ag	ainst a fence	(篱笆) r	near the post
offic	e. She was dresse	$\check{\mathrm{d}}$ 4	44 she alw	ays was.		
	I drove my car ov	er to	her, rolled	转动) down	the windo	w and said.
"I'v	ve <u>45</u> you so	me f	Good. Would	you like so	me turkey	v and apple
pie?			, our	you mie so	o turno.	dia appie
pic:	However, the old	wom	yan didn't se	em to be ver	v 46	about this
Sha	lasted at me and	aaid	mita alaank	em to be ver	y <u>+0</u>	about uns.
Sile	looked at me and	saiu	quite clearly	, On than	x you very	much, but
	eone has given me				now. w	ny don t you
4	it to someone					
_	Her words were					
	x into(陷入) her a					
wha	t to say. An old la	dy wl	ho was clearl	y down on he	r <u>50</u>	still thought
abou	ut others. Why do	n't m	ore of us do	that?		
36.	A. accept	B. i	nvite	C. punish	D.	smell
	A. face		nouth	C. nose	D.	head
	A. always		sometimes	C. seldom		often
	A. afraid		ıwake	C. alive		asleep
	A. must	В. с		C. may		need
				•		food
	A. presents		nformation	C. clothes		
	A. walked	B. 6		C. ran		rode
	A. influence		ncrease	C. find		warn
	A. after	B. s		C. if	D.	
	A. bought	B. b	orought	C. fooled	D.	guarded
46.	A. worried	В. а	ıngry	C. excited	D.	careful
47.	A. earlier	B. l		C. lower	D.	higher
	A. sell		hrow	C. take	_	return
				-	-	

49. A. general B. harmful C. empty D. clear

B. luck C. height 50. A. money D. weight

B) 请先阅读下面短文, 掌握其大意, 然后用方框中所给词的适当 形式填空,并将答案填写到答题卷的相应位置。每个词限用一次。 (每小题1分)

strong	make	weak	also	lazy	
include	much	name	or	suggest	

Everyone knows that internet security(安全) is important. The first line of defense(防卫) is a __51__ password(密码). But sometimes we 52 and choose simple ones. Examples 53 "123456", which topped the list of the worst passwords in 2018.

Splash Data is a security services provider. Every year it publishes (公布) a list of the 54 common and easiest passwords to guess. It analyzes(分析) around 5 million leaked(被泄露的) passwords on the internet 55 the list, Time reported.

Passwords on the list include strings (一连串) of simple numbers 56 words, such as "111111" and "sunshine". Common 57 like "thomas" are also 58 passwords. "Donald", the first name of US President Donald Trump, 59 made the list this year, coming in at NO. 23.

In order to keep your online activities safe, Splash Data 60 using passwords that have no fewer than 12 mixed characters, as well as creating a unique(独特的) password for each of your online accounts(账户). 四、阅读理解(40分)

A)请阅读下面短文,根据短文内容从每小题所给的 A、B、C、D 四 个选项中选出最佳选项,并在答题卷上将该项涂黑。(每小题2分)

Roommate Needed!

3-bedroom Oxford apartment from January 1.

Large living room and garden.

1-min walk to supermarket, 10min walk from university.

Rent(租金): £ 550 a month. Are you quiet, clean and easy-going(随和的)? Then it's certainly the place for you!

Phone 7344 5967 533

To Rent

Large furnished (配备家具的) double room

Shared house in Victoria Street with 3 other students, $18 \sim 22$

3 bathrooms, kitchen, near town centre.

No smokers, please.

£ 350 per(每一) month.

Minimum(最低限度) of 6 months Call Emily on 0771 8551 334

Room for Rent in Shurley

Single room to rent in large 4-bedroom house.

Furnished with single bed, large desk, shelves and TV.

Big kitchen and nice living room. Very friendly, easy-going housemates (all college students).

Available (可利用的) from 28th June to end of August.

£ 80 a week.

Call David on 0770 9885 301

Modern Apartment **Rent Near Colney Hatch Lane**

10 minutes by bike from the city centre

Bathroom with shower and bath.

Share with 2 other college students.

£ 80 per week.

Ready to move in from the beginning of August.

Prepared to stay for a year at least.

Call 0897 2670 428

- 61. How much should you pay for half a year if you are prepared to rent Emily's house?
 - A. £ 350. B. £ 700. C. £ 1,050. D. £ 2,100.
- 62. Which place is good for somebody who needs a room only for the summer?
 - A. The house in Victoria Street.
 - B. The 4-bedroom house in Shurley.
 - C. The 3-bedroom Oxford apartment.
 - D. The modern apartment near Colney Hatch Lane.
- 63. If you want to rent a room near Colney Hatch Lane, which number should you call?
 - A. 7344 5967 533.

B. 0771 8551 334.

C. 0897 2670 428.

D. 0770 9885 301.

B

American runner Meb Keflezighi thought that he had retired(退役). But he had one more task. At the age of 42, he ran the 2018 Boston Marathon(马拉松) to raise money for the Martin Richard Foundation (MRF). The organization, created by Martin's parents, honors the memory of the eight-year-old boy who was killed in the terrorist(恐怖) attack at the 2013 Boston Marathon.

Born in Eritrea, a country in the Horn of Africa, Keflezighi has had to deal with many difficulties from the time he was growing up. "No running water, no electricity," he said. "You had to go two, three miles to get wood so that you could have fire to cook."

For Keflezighi, running has always been a way of life. "It's what I love to do, and it's who I am," he said. Keflezighi won the 2014 Boston Marathon and the 2009 New York City Marathon, and got a silver medal at the 2004 Summer Games in Athens, Greece.

Keflezighi retired from competition after the 2016 New York City Marathon. But he decided to run one last race. "I'm happy with my achievements," he said. "Now, I'll help others reach their goals."

On the morning of April 16, 2018, Keflezighi set out from the starting

On the morning of April 16, 2018, Keflezighi set out from the starting line with more than 27,000 other marathoners. They raced through Boston's hilly(多斜坡的) streets, heavy winds and cold rain. "Those were the most difficult conditions I've ever run in," Keflezighi said after the race

Keflezigh finished in 3 hours and 13 seconds, nearly an hour slower than his winning time at the 2014 Boston Marathon. But this year, Keflezighi was running not for the prize, but for a cause.

"Marathon Meb", as he is called, is still **inspiring** others. He said. "We all have difficult situations, but as long as we can overcome those, there's the finish line waiting for us."

- 64. Why did Keflezighi run another race after he had decided to retire?
 - A. To raise money for an organization.
 - B. To express thankfulness to Martin's parents.
 - C. To try running in the most difficult conditions.
 - D. To encourage people to face difficulties bravely.
- 65. How was Meb Keflezighi's life like as a child?
 - A. Hard. B. Lonely. C. Exciting. D. Peaceful.
- 66. What can we learn about the 2018 Boston Marathon?
 - A. It was supported by MRF.
 - B. It was held in very bad weather.
 - C. Keflezighi broke his own record at this race.
 - D. Keflezighi decided to run another race after this one.

- 67. What does the underlined word "inspiring" mean?
 - A. Helping.

B. Training.

- C. Questioning.
- D. Encouraging.

Smartphones, tablets (小平板) and smart watches are banned (禁 11 at school for all children under 15 in France. Under the ban students are not able to use their phones at all during school hours, including meal breaks.

"I think it's a good thing. School is not about being on your phone," Paris mum Marie-Caroline Madeleine told AFP. "It's hard with kids. You can't control what they see and that's one of the things that worries me as a parent."

There is no law like this in Australia, but some Australian schools have banned phones.

McKinnon Secondary School in Victoria introduced a total ban in February and Principal Pitsa Binnion said this has been a success.

McKinnon students still have a **Chromebook** to use in every class for day-to-day learning but they're not allowed to use social media(媒体). Ms. Binnion said at first teachers cheered and students moaned (抱怨), but now they're seeing the positives (优势). "They come to school and they're not allowed to use phones at all during the school day, including lunch breaks," she said.

Ms. Binnion also leads by example and doesn't use her mobile phone in school. "I think anyone can do it if we've done it."

Not everyone agrees with the bans. Western Sydney University technology researcher Dr. Joanne Orlando wrote in online magazine The Conversation earlier this year that Australia should not ban phones in schools because it's important to educate kids to live in the age they are raised in.

"A good education for students today is knowing how to use technology to learn, communicate and work with ideas," she wrote. "Banning students from using smartphones is a 1950s response (回答) to a 2018 state-of-play."

- 68. Why did Madeleine welcome the ban?
 - A. Because she thinks school is for studying.
 - B. Because she thinks kids behave badly nowadays.
 - C. Because she thinks teachers find it hard to control kids.
 - D. Because she thinks her kids depend too much on phones.
- 69. What can we learn about the ban in McKinnon Secondary School?
 - - A. Some teachers were against it at first.
 - B. Students can now see the good of the ban.
 - C. Students can use their phones at lunch breaks.
- D. Teachers have stopped using phones at school as well.70. What does the underlined word "Chromebook" probably refer to?
 - A. A book. B. A notebook.
 - C. A learning website. D. A kind of computer.
- 71. What does Dr. Joanne Orlando think of banning phones in schools?
 - A. It will break the connection between parents and kids.

 - B. It will cause kids to communicate less.
 - C. It will prevent kids being tech-minded.
 - D. It will make education go back 60 years.

Winter is cold in some places. Many plants do not grow during winter. Some plants die. Snow and ice may cover the ground. It can be hard for animals to find food during winter. Animals get through this time in many ways.

Birds and butterflies can fly. Many of them do not stick around for the winter. They leave. They go to a place with nice weather. Then they come home in the spring. We call this migration (迁徙). Migrating is a good way to avoid the cold.

Another good way to avoid the cold is to sleep through it. Many animals hide during the winter. Their bodies slow down. They save their energy. They do not eat. They live off their fat. They do this until food returns. We call this hibernation (冬眠). Snakes, frogs and bears hiber-

Some animals store food in their homes. They do not sleep all winter, but they do much less. They live on what they saved in the summer and fall. This is what squirrels, beavers, and raccoons do. Skunks do this, too.

Other animals tough it out. They do not leave. They do not hide. They must survive(活下来). Sometimes nature helps them out. Some animals grow thicker coats in the winter. Other animals change color. The arctic fox is brown in the summer. His coat turns white in the winter.

Winter may be pretty. It is nice to see snow on the trees. But it is dangerous, too. People are also at risk. You can get frost bitten(冻伤的) or worse. How do you beat the winter? Do you wear a thick coat? Do you stay inside? Or do you live somewhere warm?

- 72. What's Paragraph 1 mainly about?
 - A. Why winter is a difficult season in some places.
 - B. What the weather is like in the winter.
 - C. What happens to plants in the winter.
 - D. How animals find food in the winter.
- 73. What do animals do when they hibernate?A. They move somewhere warmer for a season.

 - B. They store food for the winter.
 - C. They enter a long sleep and live off body fat.
 - D. They do not eat until food returns.
- 74. How would a thicker coat help an animal survive winter?
 - A. It helps an animal migrate.
 - B. It helps an animal stay warm.
 - C. It helps an animal hide better.
 - D. It protects an animal from its enemies.
- 75. What would be the best title for the passage?
 - A. Winter: A Hard Time.
 - B. Prepare for the Winter.
 - C. How Animals Beat the Winter.
 - D. Animals That Do Interesting Things.
- B) 请先阅读下面短文, 掌握其大意, 然后根据短文内容从下面方 框内的七个选项中选择五个还原到文中,使短文意思通顺、结构完整, 并在答题卷上将其序号涂黑。(每小题2分)

I'm sure we all know that exercise is great for our health. But sometimes finding that motivation(动力) to work out can be a little difficult. So, in this post, I'm going to share my top four reasons for working out.

76

Whenever I move to a new city to study or work, I look for exercise classes to do. You meet like-minded(志趣相投的) people, and you can support each other during a difficult workout.

Exercise makes you feel confident(自信的).

We all know the physical advantages of exercise on our bodies but we don't always talk about the mental(心理的) ones. _______ This new confidence might even help in your life.

Exercise helps to reduce(减少) stress.

Going for a run can help you forget the problems and worries of daily life. 79 It makes me feel less worried and it also helps me to sleep those important eight hours the night before a big exam.

Finally, exercise makes us feel strong and healthy.

Every day, the 20 minutes in the gym(健身房) get easier, the weights feel lighter and you feel a great sense of achievement. 80

So, next time you're feeling down or stressed, put your trainers on and get some exercise. It might not be easy but I promise you'll feel so much better once you've finished!

- A. Exercising is sociable(社交的).
- B. Exercise can change your mind.
- C. During exams, I always spend an hour a day in the gym.
- D. When the class finishes, you all share a collective(集体的) feeling of happiness!
- E. When you work out, your body produces something that makes you happy.
- F. It's a great feeling doing something you couldn't do before through hard work.
- G. Exercise might give you a feeling of confidence from being comfortable with your body.

五、补全对话(5分)

请阅读下面对话,根据对话内容从方框中选择恰当的句子填入空白处,使对话通顺、合理,意思完整,并在答题卷上将其序号涂黑。(每空一句,每小题1分)

(T = Tommy, L = Larry)

T: Hello, Larry. 81

L: It was wonderful.

T: 82

- L: Yes, I did. I took lots of photos there. Most of them are on my mobile phone. Here we go.
- T: 83 How big is it?
- L: It covers an area of 18,804 square kilometers. It is nearly half the size of Switzerland(瑞士).
- T: Wow! 84
- L: Yeah. More than 200,000 people come to visit it a year. This park is famous for its Aboriginal culture. What's more, there are many different kinds of animals and plants in the park.
- T: 85
- L: Don't worry! You can visit there next summer with me.
- T: That's great!
 - A. Did you go anywhere interesting this summer?
 - B. Oh, the park looks so beautiful.
 - C. I really want to see it myself.
 - D. Did you take any photos there?
 - E. It doesn't matter.
 - F. How was your trip to Kakadu National Park?
 - G. There are so many tourists around you.